BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION


OF THE STATE OF CALIFORNIA





Order Instituting Rulemaking on the	)


Commission’s Proposed Policies	)


Governing Restructuring California’s	)	R.94-04-031


Electric Services Industry and 	)


Reforming Regulation	)


	)





Order Instituting Investigation on	)


the Commission’s Proposed Policies	)


Governing Restructuring California’s	)	I.94-04-032


Electric Services Industry and	)


Reforming Regulation	)


	)





COMMENTS OF THE


CALIFORNIA CITY-COUNTY STREET LIGHT ASSOCIATION


ON THE REPORT ON 


DIRECT ACCESS LOAD PROFILING


WORKSHOP ORDERED BY D.97-10-086





The California City-County Street Light Association (CAL-SLA) submits these comments on California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) Energy Division’s Report on Direct Access Load Profiling Workshop Ordered by Decision (D.) 97-10-086, dated October 2, 1998.





The purpose of the workshop was to assess potential impacts of imposing a metering requirement on customers whose monthly maximum demand is between 20 and 50 kilowatts (kW).  CAL-SLA was an active participant in the load profiling workshop conducted by the Energy Division on September 25, 1998.





While CAL-SLA typically addresses issues relating to street lighting and traffic control signals, many of its members — cities and counties — have electric accounts whose maximum demand is between 20 kW and 50 kW.  Examples of municipal accounts of this size include city halls, large libraries, and police stations.  





CAL-SLA members have found for accounts between 20 kW and 50 kW that the costs for hourly interval meters and data communication systems make direct access, that is, buying from a supplier other than one of the three investor-owned utilities, to be not cost-effective.  Basically, metering costs wipe out any savings from discounts in commodity prices for electricity.





CAL-SLA finds the consensus recommendation described in the Energy Division’s report to accurately reflect the agreement of the workshop participants.





CAL-SLA urges the CPUC to adopt the consensus recommendation, which requests the Commission to issue a decision extending the present exemption for 20 kW to 50 kW customers to the end of March 31, 2002.  In addition, CAL-SLA urges the CPUC to adopt the procedural schedule outlined in the report.





						Respectfully submitted,














						Reed V. Schmidt


						Bartle Wells Associates


						1636 Bush Street


						San Francisco, California 94109


						Tel: 415/775-3113


						Fax: 415/775-4123


						E-mail: bwa@slip.net





						On behalf of the California City-County


						Street Light Association





Dated: October 23, 1998
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE








I hereby certify that copies of the attached COMMENTS OF THE CALIFORNIA CITY-COUNTY STREET LIGHT ASSOCIATION ON THE REPORT ON DIRECT ACCESS LOAD PROFILING WORKSHOP ORDERED BY D.97-10-086 have been mailed to each party of interest or to his/her attorney of record in the service list of R.94-04-031 l/I.94-04-032 by mailing a copy thereof properly stamped and addressed.





BY: _________________________________ 	DATE:  ______________________ 


Peggy Hickey 
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